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Cheshire & Warrington Local Enterprise Partnership
	Title:
Chief Executive’s report
	Agenda item 5
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Philip Cox
	Date of Meeting 
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	a) Executive Summary:
This report provides an overview and a commentary on: High Speed 2, Jo Johnson; Northern Gateway Development Zone; North Wales; SEP Refresh and the Industrial Strategy; Structural Funds and Staffing and PR & Communications.
b) Recommendations / Action Requested:
The Board is asked to note the contents of this report.



	c) Details:

Summary
1. The scale of change in Whitehall since Theresa May became Prime Minister is more akin to that seen following a General Election rather than a changing of the guard within the governing party. As a result the new Government has been spending time understanding the landscape and shaping its new policies, some of which are now beginning to emerge. This has been reflected in the focus of the LEP’s work as well over the last six weeks, especially in the work on the refresh of our SEP, and the developing approach to Structural Funds   

High Speed 2
2. The Government is likely to make an announcement before the end of November confirming the route of HS2 between Lichfield and Crewe (including the location of HS2 station in Crewe) and on the safeguarding of the route North of Crewe. This has significant implications for the whole of the LEP’s area, not just the Northern Gateway Development Zone. We anticipate that the Government will say that it wants to press ahead with the Golborne Link, in effect meaning that HS2 will by-pass Warrington, whilst if it confirms that Manchester Airport will have a station on the route, we will also need to think about the implications it will have for the north of the LEP area, given that the station is located only a few hundred yards beyond the Cheshire East and Warrington boundaries. A full discussion of this, and the Golborne Link in particular, is on the agenda for later in this meeting.

Jo Johnson
3. Board members will recall that Jo Johnson was appointed as our sponsor Minister in the summer. Since then he has been heavily engaged taking a Bill through Parliament. Nevertheless, Christine and I were able to have an introductory meeting with him on 21 October. He was particularly interested in the Science Corridor given his role as the Universities Minister, and said that he would be very interested in visiting the area and, in particular, visiting Jodrell Bank.

Northern Gateway Development Zone
4. Jackie Sadek, a former Special Adviser to Greg Clark, has been appointed as the Independent Chair of the NGDZ, and the LEP has been leading on work to articulate the economic benefits of other places of good connections to HS2 via Crewe and Warrington. NGDZ also had a stand at MIPIM UK in mid-October, successfully attracting a considerable amount of Ministerial attention. At MIPIM Cannes in March, the NGDZ will be incorporated into a Cheshire and Warrington stand, which will also promote the Science Corridor and a range of other C&W locations.

North Wales
5. Ken Skates, the Economy and Infrastructure Minister in the Welsh Government is continuing to work very hard on links between the economies of North Wales and North West England, building on the work that Sam Dixon led to produce Growth Track 360. Christine and I met him in Warrington on 26 October, and discussed, amongst other things, joint input into the Government’s Industrial Strategy about how we could strengthen the automotive cluster formed by Toyota on Deeside, GM and Bentley in C&W, and JLR at Halewood.

SEP Refresh and the Industrial Strategy
6. Metro-Dynamics have been appointed to help the LEP with the development of our refreshed SEP. They were appointed because of their analytical strength and because they have a strong policy focus, meaning they will be well placed to ensure that the refreshed SEP is closely aligned and can take full advantage of the Industrial Strategy as it is developed.

Structural Funds
7. During the summer the Government said that it would honour any EU Structural Fund projects that were agreed by the Autumn Statement. It has now extended that commitment to the point at which we leave the EU. That means that we can continue to operate our EU programme as normal for another 2½ years.

Staffing
8. After a long period of operating with a large number of vacancies, the LEP is close to being fully staffed. In addition to Mark Livesey, who joined us in July, Roy Newton from Aecom joined us in late October on a 3 – 4 day per week basis to take the lead on transport issues, whilst, following a very successful recruitment process, we are also completing the paper work on the appointment of the Growth Director for the Science Corridor and interviewing on 7 November for both our Skills Manager and Programme Manager posts.  I hope that we will have everyone in post by early February.

Press and PR
9. MIPIM UK generated a good level of press coverage for the LEP through the NGDZ , including Jackie Sadek’s appointment, which was announced by Housing Minister Gavin Barwell at an evening reception attended by government officials, property developers and investors, and was covered widely by regional business and national trade press. The NGDZ stand welcomed a number of Government representatives including Sajid Javid, Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government, and hosted two on stand events led by Jackie Sadek. Coverage was also generated by Andrew Percy, the Minister for the Northern Powerhouse, signing our Enterprise Zone MoU. 




	d) Appendices:

· None
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